
 

 

 

 

 

City Hall        November 6, 2023 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday November 6, 2023 at 6:00 pm by Mayor 
James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Vern Sumner, Rick Towers, Dan Glotzbach and Todd Reeves. 
 
Also present was June Burgett, Sue Badura, Helen Lytle, Douglas Schreiner and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to approve minutes of the October 16, 2023 meeting as corrected was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH   $1,254.79 EFTPS-FICA   $2,304.68 
 Sam’s Club         153.20 Ks. Retailers Sales Tax       642.20 
 EMPower Retirement        455.00 Grace Hier        150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        616.28 KPERS      1,694.00 
 Amazon.com         115.82 Century Business Technologies      200.01 
 El Sabor Mexican 2          68.77 Evergy      1,797.17 
 Kansas Gas Service        129.63 Alan Zlatnik     1,775.24 
 Taylor Morelli      1,142.41 Lisa Stum     1,624.43 
 Chance Stum      1,305.97 Randall Anderson       852.22 
 Douglas Schreiner        667.34 Harry Hammer III       113.36 
 Tina Dick      1,099.58 Frederick White        300.75 
 Jacob Akin         275.75 David Vaughn          81.39 
  Thomas Sipp      1,948.88 Academy Sports & Outdoors      375.17 
 Lands End Business Outfitters       245.98 Bank of the Flint Hills         32.20 
 Alan Streit         600.27 James Meyer        554.10 
 Bukaty Companies LLC        210.00 Crow Trucking     1,320.00 
 Edwards Chemicals, Inc     1,257.00 Hamm, Inc.     2,978.38 
 James Meyer         196.21 Kailey McDiffett          77.76 
 Kansas Department of Revenue         25.00 Kansas One-Call System, Inc        13.50 
 Ks. Dept. of Revenue-Water Fee      404.18 Lowe’s          445.33 
 MARC          680.81 Menards        105.32 
 Rossville Auto Supply        450.73 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.        19.00 
 AT & T-Mobility-First Net       502.31 Rossville Water Service       303.90 
 Schulte Supply Inc.     3,398.21 Bay Bridge Administrators, LLC   1,923.89 
  



St Marys Computers & Printing       130.00 Evergy      1,738.32 
Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees       684.50 Sunset Law Enforcement      184.00 
Sam’s Club         113.38 The Topeka Metro News        43.99 

 Shawnee County Solid Waste Dept   8,353.64 Universal Chemical LLC       115.80 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        705.08 Yahoo           24.99 
 Zoom Video Communications Inc.        15.99 William & Christine Byler        76.80 
 WTC          966.66 Hinkley Springs          70.93 
 Vital Records Control        704.00 
 Total      50,816.20 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $50,816.20 was seconded by Todd Reeves and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda with addition of June Burgett, Helen Lytle and Sue Badura representing 
the Senior Citizen Center was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. 
 
June Burgett, Helen Lytle and Sue Badura provided the council with information on the cost for renewal of the 
insurance coverage for the Senior Citizens Center and requested assistance from the City with some of the 
expense. Following discussion matter was tabled until next regular meeting to allow time to check on options for 
insurance coverage. 
 
Mayor reported that the memorial bench for Kenneth Wichman had been install in front of City Hall.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that the forestry dump is now open but residents will need to call City 
Hall to get gate lock code before taking items to the facility. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that Howard Parr was complaining about work that was done at forestry dump. 
Council reviewed Shawnee County maps of property lines. No action was taken.  
 
Superintendent Zlatnik also reported that excavator rented for this project was still being used for other projects 
and that during clean up at the water pump facility a vehicle hit a rock that they believe fell from the City truck onto 
roadway. Clerk noted incident report has been sent to insurance for claim processing. 
 
Assistant Police Chief Douglas Schreiner reported on information obtained by Chief Sipp regarding pedestrian 
beacons; purchasing of new police vehicle; updating deer tags; investigation of incident occurring on school 
property; city code enforcement issues and additional ongoing and planned activities of the police department. 
 
Jim Clancy arrived and requested permission to address council. Mr. Clancy of Pearl Real Estate reported he was 
representing the new owner of property at 423 Main Street in looking for medical provider as new tenant of 
building and inquired if council had any ideas or suggestions. Council provided suggestions.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to go into executive session for 20 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. Executive session to be from 7:03 to 7:23pm. Mayor and council to attend. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 7:27pm. 
 
Ordinance AMENDING SECTION 12-305 OF THE CITY CODE OF ROSSVILLE REGARDING OVERNIGHT 
PARKING was presented. Motion by Todd Reeves to approve ordinance was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried. Ordinance was assigned number 850. 
 
Request for adjustment of water bill at 425 E. Pottawatomie was presented. Motion by Todd Reeves to approve 
adjustment by half the overage was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. 
 
Application for drinking establishment license for The Dawg House was presented. Clerk reported that fee/tax had 
been paid. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve license was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 



Request for donation to Rossville High School project PROM was presented. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to donate 
$250.00 was seconded by Vern Sumner and carried. 
 
Council discussed dates and menu for City employee holiday dinner. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


